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ARVILLE COLLEGE 

APR.-MAY 1967 

LIBRARY MOVING DAY, MAY 19 
All friends of Cedarville College 

are invited to participate in the 
Library Moving Day, May 19, on 
campus in Cedarville. Trustees, 
pastors, church members, towns­
people, students, professors-any­
one interested in the coHege-will 
transfer books from the old library 
off campus to the recently com­
pleted library in a central location. 

Moving Day ceremonies will be­
gin at 10 :00 that morning with a 
brief meeting in the Gymnasium 
for instructions on how the trans­
fer should be conducted, Following 
this, the entire group will march 
down to the old building to pick up 
a load of books. 

This first load will be ceremon­
ial, and the real purpose of the day, 
but individuals can devote as much 
time as they wish that morning 
and afternoon to the endeavor. 

Refreshments will be served in 
the audio-visual room of the new 
library after the ceremony. 

It is hoped this can be a trium­
phant time of fellowship to mark 
the achievement of a long-dreamed­
of-improvement for Cedarville Col­
lege. 

RECORD ENROLLMENT 
ANTICIPATED IN 

SUMMER SESSION 
Summer session classes will begin 

Monday, June 5 and end July 14. Inter­
ested persons should write the Registrar 
for the summer session brochure. 

Over twenty different courses will be 
offered including five courses in Bible. 

PROSPECTIVE STUDENT 
DAYS MAY 12-13 

May 12 and 13 are being designated as 
Prospective Student Days in order that 
high school seniors and other interested 
young people can catch a glimpse of 
life at Cedarville College. 

Visitors will be able to sit in on regular 
classes Friday, May 12, and observe pro­
fessors and students in fields of their 
interest. 

On Saturday, May 13, various ses­
sions will be conducted for prospective 
students at which they can ask ques­
tions and gain information about Ce­
darville College and college life. 

The spring play will be performed 
by the dramatics department that week­
end, and visitors are welcome to attend. 
Admission is $1.00 for students and $1.25 

for adults. 
Meals will cost $2.00 a day. Individual 

meals may be purchased if one is not 
staying the whole time at the following 
rates: breakfast, $.40; lunch, $.60; and 
dinner, $1.00. 

The first 170 students who notify the 
college that they will be coming will be 
housed in the recently completed dormi­
tory which has not been occupied yet. 
They will have to bring their own bed­
ding, but will not sleep in sleeping bags 
or on cots in the gymnasium like those 
·who register late. 

Address notifications of planned at­
tendance to Mr. Lee C. Turner, Director 
of 'Development, Cedarville College, Ce­
darville, Ohio 45314. 



FROM THE PRESIDENT'S DESK 

Dr. James T. Jeremiah. President 

Cedarville College is on the march ! Our new library building has 

been completed· and on May 19 we are planning a special "Moving Day." 

We encourage all of our friends to meet with us at 10 o'clock on that 

Friday morning and join what we hope to be a long parade from the 

present library to the new building. Each one in the march will be asked 

to carry on armful of books to the shelves of the new library. This spec­

ial invitation is given to trustees, faculty, students, residents of Cedar­

ville, those who have contributed to the college in any way, and to the 

pastors and members of our supporting churches, of course. We urge 

you to be present for this special occasion and help us make this "Mov­

ing Day" one of the most interesting in our college history. 

You will be pleased when you see the new dormitory which will 

provide better living conditions for many of our students. It is large 

enough to house over two hundred students with two in a room, and not 

more than eight in any unit within the building. 
We have so often desired to invite prospe'Ctive students to the col­

lege and let them enjoy living in one of our dormitories. During the past 

few years our facilities have been so crowded that this has been im­

possible. This may be true again next fall. However, since the new dorm­

itory is not now occupied, we are planning a Prospective Students Day 

and plan to house them in this new dormitory unit. This special consid­

eration must be limited to the first one hundred seventy applications 

we receive for this special weekend of activity. Please be sure to read the 

other announcements in the Bulletin pertaining to this special event. 

Within a few weeks we hope to have the new catalog ready for 

distribution. Its publication is late this year because the college has 

changed from the semester to the quarter system. Since classes will not 

begin until October 2, many of our students will have another month for 

employment and thus be helped financially. Many young people are mak­

ing applications for admission for fal}, and in ordeT to provide adequate 

housing and other facilities for them, we encourage any who are planning 

to come but have not made application, to do so immediately. 

As we daily observe both the spiritual and material blessings of 

our God upon this college, we are often reminded of such promises as 

"Nevertheless, my lovingkindness will I not utterly take from him, nor 

suffer my faithfulness to fail" (Psalm 89 :33). About on every hand in 

the world today we observe distress where many are seeking a solution 

to their problems but seemingly never find a satisfactory answer. The 

Christian on the contrary, by faith in an unchanging and unchangeable 

God, faces the future with confidence. 

It has been said before in this Bulletin in many ways, but it bears 

repetition, that this Christian college has been brought into existence for 

the particular purpose of providing a Christian education for the young 

people who come from our churches. We have therefore every reason 

to believe that announcements of progress in this Bulletin brought about 

by His hand will be repeated in various ways in the years which lie 

ahead. For this reason we would encourage you, our friends, to continue 

your earnest prayer in our behalf and sacrificial giving as you are en­

abled to do so. Thank you for all that you are doing now and plan to do 
in the future. 

GRADUATION 

Graduation activities will be held May 

26 and 27. The Baccalaureate service 

will be FrWay, May 26, at 7:30 p.m. in 

the Student Center. Commencement will 
be the next morning at 10:00. 

Baccalaureate speaker will be Dr. 

Ernest Pickering, pastor of the Bible 

Baptist Church of Kokomo, Indiana. 

Dr. Pickering has 
served as Dean and 
Professor of Sys­
tematic Theology at 
Central Baptist The­
ological Seminary in 
Minneapolis, Minne­
sota, as a member 
of the Board of 
Trustees of Pills­

bury College, and as editor-in-chief of 
Voice magazine. 

A graduate of Bob Jones University, 

Dr. Pickering has earned Th.M. and Th. 

D. degrees from Dallas Theological 
Seminary. 

Dr. Herman A. 
Hoyt, president of 
Grace 'Theological 
Semina1·y and Grace 
College, will present 
the commencement 
address entitled, 
"The Only Absolute 
and Its Consequent 
Implications." 

Dr. Hoyt has more than thirty yea1·s 

of experience as an educator and twenty­

five years as an administrator. He is 

the author of several theological books. 
Dr. Hoyt holds the A.B. from Ash­

land College, the B.Th. from Ashland 

Theological Seminary, the B.D., Th.M., 

and Th.D. from Grace Theological Sem­

inary, and an honorary LL.D. from Bry­
an College. 

SWORD BEARERS 

A Baptist church may soon be formed 

in the nearby town of London Ohio 
largely through the efforts of the 'sword~ 

bearers, a Cedarville College evangelistic 
group. 

The Swordbearers are implementing 

a th1·ee-phase program in London. First, 

they conducted a series of seven Satur­

day evening street .meetings, during 
which thirteen decisions for Christ were 

recorded. Second, Bible classes are now 

being held for those who have accepted 

Christ. Finally, an autonomous, Bible­
believing church will be formed. 

Rev. Earl D. Umbaugh, State mis-

. sionary fo.r the Ohio Association of Reg­

ular Baptist Churches, started the Bible 

classes on Thursday, March 2, under the 

sponsorship of Grace Baptist Church in 
Cedarville, Ohio. 



FACULTY FACTS 
Dr. Robert Gro· 

macki, Chairman 'of 
the Dd.vision of Bib­
lical Education at 
Cedarville College, 
will have a book 
published in late 
April entitled The 
Modern Tongues 
Movement. 

The Evangelical Book Club has se­
lected Dr. Gromacki'c book as one of its 
bonus or dividend books for its mem­
bers. This will consume a minimum of 
four thousand volumes from the first 
printing. 

Major chapters include "A Historical 
Survey of Speaking in Tongues," "The 
Nature of the Modern Tongues Move­
mnet," "The Language of Speaking in 
Tongues," "Tongues in the Gospel of 
Mark," "Tongues in the Book of Acts," 
"Tongues in the Epistle of First Cor­
inthians." A subject index and an ex­
tensive bibliography are included in the 
publication. 

Being printed by the Presbyterian and 
Reformed Publishing Company of Phil­
adelphia, Pennsylvania, the 170-page 
clothbound book will retail for $4.50. 

Miss Joy Mackey, Ass.istant Professor 
of Christian Education, will be one of 
the main participants in the Christian 
Camp and Conference International Con­
vention at Asilomar Conference Grounds 
near Monterey, California, April 17-20. 

Her book, Creative Counseling For 
Christian Camps, is featured by the con­
ference as "the most comprehensive man­
ual in print for Christian camp coun­
selors." 

Miss Mackey also conducted a Sunday 
School workshop March 18 at Immanuel 
Baptist Church tin Columbus, Ohio, and 
is presently administering twelve weeks 
of training to Sunday School teachers 
at Marantha Baptist Church from March 
to May. 

ITINERARY 
Dr. James T. Jeremiah, President 

April 
2 Community Bapt., South Bend, 

Ind. 

5 A.M. Kinney Engineering Co. 
Luncheon 

9 Calvary Bapt., Bucyrus, Ohio 

10-11 Beaver Valley Bible Conf., 
Monaca, Pa. 

16 Crestwood Bapt., Ft. Wayne, Ind. 

30 First Bapt., Lock Haven, Pa. 

Pl SIGMA NU AWARDED FOR CONSERVATION 
Mr. Randy Ross, President of Pi Sig­

ma Nu, and Mr. Brad Moore, faculty 
advisor to the group, were awarded a 
conservation plaque by the Downtown 
Dayton Kiwanis. The recognition was 
for the efforts of Pi Sigma Nu to beau­
tify Clifton Gorge. 

Sixteen men of Pi Sigma Nu spent 
·Saturday morni111g of November 12, 
1966, clearing picnic litter and other 
rubbish from the Little Miami River 
beauty spot near Clifton, Ohio. 

This action was in response to edi­
torial comment in Dayton news media 
concerning the lack of respect visitors 
to the gorge were showing toward prop­
erty of the Dayton Museum of Natural 
History which had been left open to 
tourists at no charge. 

Mr. E. G. Koestner, director of the 
Dayton Museum of Natural History, 
gave permission to the Cedarville College 

YOUR LAST TESTIMONY 
The last testimony you will ever give 

will take place after you have left this 
life. It will be recorded publicly for all 
to see; you will not be able to change 
it. 

What is this last testimony? It is the 
disposition of all the earthly posessions 
that the Lord has entrusted to your 
care. Your final act of stewardship will 
be an evidence of your faithfulness as a 
Christian. 

If you have no will, your Chr1stian 
testimony will be weakened. An admini­
strator will be appointed by the court 
and the distribution of your estate will 
be taken out of the hands of your loved 
ones. In many cases much of the estate 
will go to the State, with your loved 
ones receiving the remainder. Your 
church, missions, Christian higher educa­
tion, and worthy Christian organiza­
tions you have supported during your 
lifetime will be forgotten completely. 

However by remembering the Lord's 
work in your will, you can make your 
last will and testament into a testimony. 
The distribution of your God-given pos­
sessions can be a final witness for the 
Savior who gave so much for so many. 
You will have the assurance that your 
desires will be carried out and your 
loved ones remembered. 

It is a simple matter to have a will 
prepared, and it is not expensive. The 

Please send me material on: 

group to undertake the project. He also 
is responsible for initiating the Kiwan­
ian's action to give the plaque to Pi 
Sigma Nu in appreciation for its public 
service. 

At the time of the cleanup, Dayton, 
Xenia, and Springfield newspapers and 
WHIO television covered the event. 

college will be happy to send you a copy 
of a brochure entitled "Making Your 
Will" if you will mail us the coupon 
below. This helpful literature will tell 
you what you should know before you 
see your lawyer. 

D MAKING YOUR WILL D GIFT ANNUITIES 
D LIFE-INCOME AGREEMENTS D BONDS 
D BEQUESTS, TRUSTS, AND INSURANCE OPPORTUNITIES 

Name 
Address 
City _________ _ State _____ Zip Code __ _ 



DEVELOPMENT NEWS 
Response to our new interest rates on bonds has been very satisfying. Friends 

of the college have invested an additional $120,000 in bonds since the new rates were 
announced. 

Some of this money will be used to build an addition to our present cafeteria, 
doubling the size to a se1ating capacity of 542. Income from our food service will be 
used to repay the bond money used. The architect has designed the new addition so 
that the entire cafeteria can be converted to academic classrooms in the future when 
we are able to build a student-center cafeteria building. 

Remodeling in the Student-Center gymnasium will also convert two large 
classrooms into three new ones that will seat 125 each. The present overflow dining 
room will be transformed into three student offices and a coat room. 

Last year a remodeling project was started on Bethel Hall, a dormitory for 
boys, Completion of this project should be realized this summer which includes 
paneling walls, erecting new ceilings and lighting, laying new tile in the rooms, and 
laying carpet in the hallways. 

Cedar Hall will have a new lounge added to the front of the building and a fire 
escape in the rear. The Cedar Park dormitories will be repainted inside. 

Friends of the college having money to invest in bonds are encouraged to mail 
the coupon found on this page. 

Construction work is completed on our new 220-bed dormitory with the except­
ion of landscaping. New furniture for the dormitory is being assembled and placed 
in the dormitory in preparation for occupancy next fall. 

LIBRARY 

Our new library will be ready for use before the end of this semester. This was 
made possible by many small, sacrificial gifts and a large number of $1,000 gifts. 
The $1,000 gifts were received in response to a challenge for friends of the college 
and churches to give a $1,000 each to the library. Their names will be inscribed on 
an honor roll plaque that will be errected inside the new library. 

Gifts totaling $229,556 have been received toward the $400,000 needed for the 
library. The college has borrowed money to finish the library, however, $170,434 
must be received in gifts during the next five years to repay these loans. 

We are trusting the Lord to raise up a host of churches and individuals who will 
be able to give a $1,000 gift to the library. There is still time to include the names 
of donors giving a $1,000 on the honor roll plaque. 

"FULFILLMENT OF FAITH" REPORT 

Phase One, revised building plans for next five years 
Library $400,000 

229,566 

$824,000 

Gifts received 229,566 

Balance needed for library $170,434 

Balance needed for next five years $594,434 

Bonds sold to finance dormitories $362,000 

TEACHER PLACEMENT 
Forty-five seniors in the Elementary 

Education Division are using the newly 
organized Placement Bureau, planned 
and operated by the Registrar's Office. 
The placement of graduates involves the 
preparation of a credential file and 
scheduling of interviews with prospec­
tive employers. The credential file in­
cludes a summary of personal and aca­
demic information needed by the em­
ployer. The file includes reference forms 
prepared by the teacher education sup­
ervisor, school personnel with whom the 
senior worked while doing his student 
teaching, plus two other references. 

The assembled credential file is kept 

with the senior's academic record and is 
mechanically duplicated and sent upon re­
quest of either the student or the pro­
spective employer. As the Placement 
Bureau becomes better known, its use 
will likely be extended to graduates who 
plan to change positions. After the first 
placement a charge of $2.00 is made for 
each credential file prepared. 

In February and March five repre­
sentatives from Christian day schools 
from five states will have held inter­
views on our campus with seniors. Also 
twelve representatives from ten Ohio 
school districts will have conducted fo­
terviews at Cedarville. 

\f\'CDR DEDICATION 

"We now commit the people and 
equipment of this radio station to the 
Lord, and pray that many will be reached 
for our Lord and Savior through their 
ministry." 

With these words Dr. James T. Jere= 
miah, President of Cedarville College, 
dedicated the new facilities of WCDR­
FM on March 4, 1967. 

The WCDR studios were open to the 
public throughout the afternoon. Coffee 
and cookies were served at a reception 
table and tours through the station 
were conducted. Other participants in 
the dedication ceremony held at 2:30 
were Mr. Paul Gathany, General Man­
ager; Rev. William Broughton, Pastor 
of Grace Baptist Church, Cedarville; and 
Dr. John Reed, Chairman of the Lan­
guage and Literature Division. Special 
music was provided by the Victors Trio. 

Films of the dedication ceremonies 
were shown in news casts on WHI O 
Television in Dayton, Ohio. 

When the first dedication was held on 
December 1, 1962, the 10-watt station 
was operated largely on homemade 
equipment. It now transmits from its 
new studios beaming 3,650 watts from 
a 150-foot tower into the homes of lis­
teners within a 30~50-mile radius. 

BASKETBALL NEWS 
Al Knott, a 6'5" junior forward on the 

1966-67 basketball team, was an honor­
able mention selection on the United 
Press International Little All-American 
team this year. 

Knott, who tied with sophomore guard 
Bruce McDonald for most valuable play­
er award this season, was chosen on the 
All-NAIA District 22 team and the All­
Mid-Ohio Conference team. 

He scored 567 points this season for 
an average of 23.6 points a game. Knott's 
three year scoring total at Cedarville 
College is 1602 points. 

Cedarville College finished the 1966-
67 basketball season with a mediocre 
record of 12-13. The team won six of the 
last seven games to make the season 
climax exciting, 

In the Mid-Ohio Conference Cedar­
ville won four and lost four. ' 



CLASS AGENT PROFILES 
The following sketch is the tenth in a 

series of thirteen class agent profiles. 
An individual from each graduating class 
since 1953 is assisting the college in its 
program of alumni relations. 

University. 

VIRGINIA COX -
While serving the 
Class of 1962, Vir­
ginia Cox is busily 
engaged in working 
toward her teaching 
certificate and mast­
ers degree in special 
education f r o m 
Eastern Michigan 

Miss Cox is enjoying her current teach­
ing endeavors with pre-school, retarded 
children at Woodside School at the Lapeer 
State Home in Lapeer, Michigan. 

BIRTHS 
Kevin Allen - Jan. 3rd to jim ('64) 

and Joan Hamilton 
Lisa Marie - Feb. 3rd to Ty and Pat 

Bryant ( :64) 
Sandra Kay - Jan. 25th to Keith ('62) 

and Merilyn Webster 
Scott Gordon - Dec. 19th to Gordon 

( '64) and Linda Langeneger 

MARRIAGE 
Suzanne Bartheld ('65) to Dave Gross 

of Washington D. C. 

ENGAGEMENT 
Pamela Earl ('66) and Leonard Bis­

hop of Cincinnati 

( '65) KAY LAMB - Prayer is requested 
for Kay Lamb and Sandra Banasik that 
their visas to India may be granted by the 
government. Kay has recently finished 
course work at Indiana University on the 
teaching of nursing. Kay reports the sal­
vation of a neighbor lady through her 
witness. Prayer is also requested for a 
doctor and his wife who are making appli­
cation to Baptist Mid-Missions for the 
field of India. 

('55) GORDON WIMER - The Wimers 
rejoice in the blessings of a restful and 
rewarding furlough from the Chad. In 
early January they conducted meetings at 
Grace Baptist Church in Cedarville. Prayer 
is sought for a full schedule of meetings 
and conferences until departure in July, 
traveling mercies, car fund and extra sup­
port needs, future contacts for additional 
workers, and for Karen and Kenneth 

FIRST DRIVE ENDS VICTORIOUSLY 

Cedarville College wishes to express 
sincere appreciation to the Lord and 
deepest gratitude to the multitude of 
loyal alumni who participated in the 1st 
Annual Alumni Giving Drive. In many 
ways, envisioned first-effort obstacles 
were overcome. 

The top seven classes surpassed the 
American Alumni Council's national av­
erage of 22% partic.ipation. Twenty pers­
ons contributed more than once with 
one giving five times and four support­
ing the college four times. 

The class-agent system facilitated the 

organization of the campaign signifi­
cantly. Special thanks is given to the 
class agents who so creatively admini­
stered the details of the 1st AAG. 

The Class of 1964 after some initial 
doldrums in the "slough of despond" 
were able to spurt to eventual victory 
by the strategic ingenuity of their agent, 
the upcoming president of the alumni 
association. The class of '64 is to be 
congratulated for maintaining its out­
standing tradition of allegiance and 
service. This class will receive special, 
permanent 1·ecognition at the Oct. 13th 
alumni banquet. 

RESULTS OF ALUMNI ANNUAL GIVING PROGRAM 
November 1. 1966-March 13, 1967 

Rank Class Amount Number in Class Number of Givers % of Givers 
1 1964 $598.68 110 53 48.2% 
2 1955 $ 96.00 19 9 47.4% 
3 1961 $ 93.00 31 12 38.7% 
4 1958 $ 57.00 17 6 35.3% 
5 1965 $449.00 108 37 34.3% 
6 1963 $188.50 112 29 26.0% 
7 1960 $217.50 36 8 22.2% 
8 1954 $166.00 24 5 20.8% 
9 1957 $ 45.00 24 5 20.8% 

10 1966 $§4-2.00 104 19 18.3% 
11 1962 $ 80.00 40 7 17.5% 
12 1959 $ 70.50 27 4 14.8% 
13 1956 $ 15.00 17 2 11.8% 

$2,618.18 669 196 
OTHER 6 givers-$ 105.00 AVERAGE OF GIFT,S PER GIVER-$13.36 
ALUMNI -196 givers-$2,618.18 TOTAL% OF ALUMNI GIVERS-29.3% 

202 givers-$2,723.18 
($200 matching gift outstanding) 

FORMER STUDENT PRACTICING MEDICINE 
The following letter excerpts are prin­

ted with the permission of Dr. Wayne 
L. Dickason who attended Cedarville 
College in 1958-9. 

" ... Since leaving Cedarville I have 
attended the Flint Junior College and 
the University of Michigan in Flint to 
complete my premedical training. And 
incidentally, all of my credits transfer­
red to all of the schools including the 
University of Michigan Medical School 
except % hour credit in Pe1·sonal Soul 
Winning ... My preparation for medi~ 
cal school was excellent. I graduated 
in 1965 vrith my M.D. degree and in-

terned the following year at Blodgett 
Hospital in Grand Rapids. This year I 
have started my specialty training in 
General Surgery here . . . Now looking 
back on the several schools and years 
of education, nostalgia only rises to 
a significant degree as I think of 
Cedarville. I sincerely £eel that Christ­
ian liberal arts schools should be promo­
ted to provide Christian experience , . . 
and . . . educate an individual for a 
life's profession. In this time of scientific 
advancement, Christian young people 
need to be educated beyond high school 
Both in the secular world and spiritual­
ly.'~ 



FORMER 

Jack Meyer, a former Cedarville stu­
dent, was elected to the House of Repre­
sentatives of the State of Minnesota 
November 8, 1966, on a Republican tic­
ket to represent District 32-B in subur­
ban Minneapolis. 

He attended Cedarville College in 
1956-7, and his wife, Betsy Mabie Meyer, 
spent two years at Cedarville from 
1955-57. The distinctive feature of Jack 
Meyer's campaign was his house-to­
house visitation reaching 99% of the 
12,000-13,000 homes in the district. Be­
tween one-third and one-half of the 
homes were visited twice. 

Mr. Meyer graduated from Iowa State 
University, and he has been with the 
Aero-Division of Honeywell, Inc. ever 
since as a design engineer. He became 
involved in politics by serving on a re­
districting commission and as a precinct 
chairman. 

Jack and Betsy Meyer are active mem­
bers in the Emmanual Baptist Church in 
Brooklyn Park with their three children; 
Debbie, 6; Danny, 4; and Ruth, 3. 

Plan Now to Attend 

1967 HOMECOMING WEEKEND 

Alumni Banquet Oct. 13 

Homecoming Parade Oct. 14 

Announcement of the Dean's Honor 
List and Dean's List students from first 
semester was made in March. Thirty­
seven students achieved a grade point 
average between 4.00 and 3.75 for Dean's 
Honor List status. An additional eighty­
eight earned between 3.74 and 3.25 for 
membership on the Dean's List. 

DEAN'S HONOR LIST 
Anderson, Eunice . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 4.00 
Boblitt, Janice . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 4.00 
Brown, Tom . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 4.00 
Daab, Donna . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 4.00 
Earles, Nancy .................. 4.00 
Hartzell, Martin . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 4.00 
Mitchell, Richard ............... 4.00 
Moore, Joyce . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 4.00 
Oakley. Hugh Ted . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 4.00 
Pettit, Richard . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 4.00 
Phillips, Edith . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 4.00 
Roden, Joe . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 4.00 
Schulte, Mary . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 4.00 
Schwarm, Sharon . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 4.00 
Seigneur, Melvin . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 4.00 
Tillotson, Daniel . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 4.00 
Wall, David .................... 4.00 
O'Keefe, Elizabeth . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 3.97 
Kincannon, Donna . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 3.94 
Werner, Robert . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 3.91 
Gierhart, Glenda . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 3.88 
Millikan, Bonnie . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 3.88 
France, Patricia . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 3.83 
Butcher, Preston . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 3.82 
Amstutz, Lynn . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 3.82 
Jordan, Barbara . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 3.82 
Meyers, Barbara . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 3.82 
Empet, Sara . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 3.81 
Jenista, Frank . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 3.81 
Reed. Charles . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 3.81 
Towle, Nancy .................. 3.81 
Martens, Ted ................... 3.80 
Bush, Deborah .................. 3.79 
Jones, David .................... 3.79 

Rehn, Judith . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 3.78 
Schutt, Mary .................... 3.75 
Snider, Joe . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . . 3.75 

COMPLETE 
APPLICATIONS NOW 

The members of the Admissions Com­
mittee remind high school seniors to 
complete and mail their college applica­
tion forms soon. Although no deadline 
has been set for accepting applications 
it is well to complete admission pro­
cedures at the earliest possible date. 

'f:er/dllyt~ k.Jd.,.,. 
/f66-19'!,~ 

''···that in all liiings N~' 
might have the pr£eminence!1 

COL. !.'/8 

CHURCH ATTENDANCE 

The Cedarville-Malone basketball game 
on February 4 was the time of the an­
nual church attendance contest. Cedar­
ville College defeated Malone College 
95-81 that evening. 

Troy Baptist Temple from Troy, Ohio, 
had the largest number at the game 
with 40, and the Calvary Baptist Church 
of Kalkaska, Michigan, came 460 miles 
to win the award for coming the great­
est distance. 


	Cedarville College Bulletin, April/May 1967
	Recommended Citation

	tmp.1492796495.pdf.JI7TQ

